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March 5, 2024, Meeting

Minutes of the March 5, 2024 Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:20 pm. on 3/5/24 by Chairman Bill Wylie. 

Emery Jones Talor moved to approve the February 6, 2024 minutes. Bill seconded the motion; minutes were approved by unanimous vote. Jake Chalfin was not present.
   	
The financial report was given showing a balance of $8,966.78 in the payroll account at the end of February. The General Funds showed a balance of $413,110.77. State Funds had a balance of $175,933.33.  Equipment has a balance of $93,395.85. The supervisors approved the report subject to review of bills to be paid. Pages of the financial report are attached. 

The engineer who was not present provided a written report about the progress at Tapeworm Road (culverts) and Leah Haggerty Clark’s building residence. Final inspection of culverts of Tapeworm Road and Grant requirements need to be addressed by the contractor, Kinsley Construction. Work continues on the the foundation at Leah Haggerty Clark’s property. 

The zoning officer who was not present, provided a written progress report for February.  There were no permits issued in February. Revision of permit application fees was brought up. 

The roadmaster gave his report explaining the internet is being upgraded in the garage with fiber optic cable. The roof on the salt shed is leaking and Hugh will call a roofer for a price to repair it. Hugh received a bid to re-do the dump truck for $31,000. 
Bill brought up possibly installing a cell phone tower on Township property which would generate monthly income for the township. Emery Jones Taylor was not opposed.

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55PM.

Next meeting will be on April 2, 2024 at 7:30  PM.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer

The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

